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Dear Petitioner:   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

27 August 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies.  

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the 4 August 2021 Administrative 

Remarks (Page 11) counseling entry and the associated rebuttal statement from your official 

record.  The Board considered your contentions that you were issued the counseling in March 

2022 for a failed run time of 29:56 but you did not fail the PFT and your run time was 27:56.   

You claim that your scores were recorded on an excel file by the S3 and, after multiple attempts 

you have been unsuccessful in obtaining an official NAVMC, your run score was erroneously 

recorded in the Marine Corps Training and Information Management System (MCTIMS)/Marine 

Corps Total Force System (MCTFS).  You further claim that the counseling entry incorrectly 

states you were counseled on 4 August 2021; however, as shown by your rebuttal, it was not 

issued until March 2022.  You point out that the Marine Corps Separation and Retirement 

Manual (MARCORSEPMAN) state rebuttals must be submitted within five days of issuance.  

Finally, the Board considered your claims that you were not afforded the opportunity to sign the 

adverse fitness report ending 28 July 2021 until November 2021, at which time you were made 

aware of the adverse nature of the fitness report.   

 

The Board noted that pursuant to paragraph 6105 of the Marine Corps Separation and Retirement 

Manual (MARCORSEPMAN), you were issued a 6105 entry counseling you for failure to pass 

the minimum standard for the PFT from 1 January 2021 to 30 June 2021 as outlined in MCO 






